

Who I Am

Read the following questions carefully and choose the correct answer from the given alternatives:

(1)

NASIR : *When I grow up, I want to become a seed collector. We have cotton fields in our village and every year, my father spends a lot of money on buying new seeds to grow our cotton plants. My grandfather told me that many years ago, he could collect the seeds from his own plants which could be sown to grow new plants during the next year. But today that doesn't work so we have to spend money to buy new seeds every single year. I want to find out why that is so. I want, to learn how to preserve seeds so that we can use them again and not spend money on this every year.*

Question 1.

What does Nasir want to become?

- (a) A seed collector
- (b) A woodcutter
- (c) A farmer
- (d) Cotton merchant

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (a) A seed collector

Question 2.

On which does his father spend a lot of money?

- (a) Buying manures
- (b) Buying ploughs
- (c) Buying seeds
- (d) None of these

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (c) Buying seeds

Question 3.

What does he want to learn?

- (a) How to grow new plants
- (b) How to preserve seeds
- (c) How to work on the fields
- (d) None of these

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (b) How to preserve seeds

Question 4.

Give the meaning of 'preserve'.

- (a) to keep cool
- (b) to keep safe
- (c) to keep in refrigerator
- (d) to keep warm

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (b) to keep safe

Question 5.

Give the noun form of 'grow'.

- (a) Growing
- (b) Growth
- (c) Grew
- (d) Growth

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (d) Growth

(2)

SERBJIT : *What makes me very angry is when people don't believe me when I am telling the truth. For example, if I tell my teacher that I couldn't do my homework because Ravi borrowed my book and forgot to return it. Or I tell my parents that it wasn't me but my little brother who started the fight. Or if I tell my teacher that I really did study for the test even if I have got bad marks. They all look at me as if they think I am telling lies. The look on their faces really angers me. Sometimes I have to look down at my shoes and count to ten so that I do not show that I am angry*

Question 1.

Name the lesson.

- (a) Fair Play
- (b) A Game of Chance
- (c) Who I Am
- (d) Taro's Reward

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (c) Who I Am

Question 2.

What makes Serbjit angry?

- (a) When people do not co-operate with him
- (b) When people do not believe him

- (c) When people do not understand him
- (d) None of these

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (b) When people do not believe him

Question 3.

Who are the people who disbelieve his story?

- (a) His parents
- (b) His teachers
- (c) Both (a) and (b)
- (d) His friends

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (c) Both (a) and (b)

Question 4.

Why does he look down at his shoes?

- (a) Does not want to face anybody
- (b) Does not like other's faces
- (c) Does not want to see anyone
- (d) Not to show anger

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (d) Not to show anger

Question 5.

Give the opposite of 'believe'.

- (a) disbelieve
- (b) belief
- (c) misbelieve
- (d) believed

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (a) disbelieve

(3)

PETER : *My favourite day is the second Sunday of every month. On this day our whole family always goes to the cinema hall to see a film. My father gets the tickets in advance and all of us—my grandmother, my parents, my two brothers and I take the bus there. In the interval my father buys us peanuts and I love to sit in the darkness of the hall eating and watching the film. Afterwards we always stop to eat ice cream. Everyone is in a good mood and we all feel very lucky that we are such a happy family.*

Question 1.

Name the lesson.

- (a) Fair Play
- (b) A Game of Chance
- (c) Who I Am
- (d) Taro's Reward

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (c) Who I Am

Question 2.

Which is the favourite day of Peter?

- (a) Second Sunday
- (b) Second Saturday
- (c) Monday
- (d) Tuesday

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (a) Second Sunday

Question 3.

What does he do on that day?

- (a) Go to see a film
- (b) Go to play a match
- (c) Go to the market
- (d) Go to the club

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (a) Go to see a film

Question 4.

What does his father buy for him?

- (a) Popcorn
- (b) Walnuts
- (c) Peanuts
- (d) Nuts

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (c) Peanuts

Question 5.

How many members are there in Peter's family?

- (a) Three
- (b) Four

- (c) Five
- (d) Six

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (d) Six

(4)

DOLMA : *When I grow up, I am going to be the Prime Minister of India. People always laugh when I say that, but I am sure that I will do it. Everyone in my class asks me what to do when they have a problem, and my teacher always trusts me when something needs to be done in school. I want to make things better for everyone. I want us to have good hospitals and roads and schools. I want to make sure that there are many good scientists in India who will invent cures for diseases and send a spaceship to Mars.*

Question 1.

What does Dolma wish to become?

- (a) To be the President of India
- (b) To be the Prime Minister of India
- (c) To be a good citizen of India
- (d) To be an intelligent student

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (b) To be the Prime Minister of India

Question 2.

Who takes help from Dolma when in need?

- (a) Her parents
- (b) Her brother
- (c) Her classmates
- (d) Her sister

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (c) Her classmates

Question 3.

What does she want to have in his country?

- (a) Good hospitals
- (b) Good schools
- (c) Good roads
- (d) All of these

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (d) All of these

Question 4.

Why does she want to have more scientists in the country?

- (a) To invent new technologies
- (b) To invent cure for diseases
- (c) To invent new ideas
- (d) To invent new software

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (a) To invent new technologies

Question 5.

Give the noun form of 'invent'.

- (a) inventing
- (b) invented
- (c) invention
- (d) inventure

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (c) invention

(5)

ROHIT: *If I had a huge amount of money I would travel and travel. I want to see the mountains of New Zealand because they looked beautiful in a magazine picture. I wish I could sail down the Amazon river in South America on a raft. I want to live on the beaches of Lakshadweep and dive down to see coral. I suppose I should go to the Konark temple in Orissa or the old city in Beijing in China and the Pyramids in Egypt too, but what I actually enjoy is seeing nature more than old buildings.*

Question 1.

What is Rohit's dream of life?

- (a) To travel a lot
- (b) To read a lot
- (c) To study a lot
- (d) To earn a lot

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (a) To travel a lot

Question 2.

Which places does he wish to visit?

- (a) Mountains of New Zealand
- (b) Beaches of Lakshadweep
- (c) Go to Egypt to see Pyramids
- (d) All of these

▼ Answer

Answer: (d) All of these

Question 3.

Konark Temple is dedicated to

- (a) Sun God
- (b) India Devta
- (c) Moon God
- (d) Goddess Durga

▼ Answer

Answer: (a) Sun God

Question 4.

What does he give preference to?

- (a) To see old buildings
- (b) To see magazines
- (c) To see nature
- (d) To go to temple

▼ Answer

Answer: (c) To see nature

Question 5.

Give the opposite of 'huge'.

- (a) big
- (b) small
- (c) very big
- (d) a lot

▼ Answer

Answer: (b) small

(6)

RADHA : *My favourite activity is climbing trees. Just outside our house, there is a guava tree, which I love to go up. Its branches spread out, so it is simple to climb up the tree and I can sit comfortably in the fork of two branches.*

My mother tells me it is not sensible for girls to climb trees, but one afternoon she climbed up too, and both of us sat there talking and eating raw mangoes. When I am high up in the tree, I feel like I can rule the whole world.

Question 1.

What does Radha love to do?

- (a) To climb trees
- (b) To climb the roof
- (c) To climb mountains
- (d) To sit on trees

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (a) To climb trees

Question 2.

On which tree she loves to climb?

- (a) Pineapple
- (b) Coconut
- (c) Guava
- (d) Papaya

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (c) Guava

Question 3.

What does her mother say?

- (a) Not good to eat mangoes
- (b) Not good for girls to climb
- (c) It is not good to climb trees
- (d) None of these

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (b) Not good for girls to climb

Question 4.

'Both of us sat there', for whom 'both' is used?

- (a) Mother and father
- (b) Radha and her father
- (c) Radha and her friend
- (d) Radha and mother

▼ [Answer](#)

Answer: (d) Radha and mother

Question 5.

Give the opposite of 'simple'.

- (a) unsimple
- (b) complex
- (c) nervous
- (d) common

▼ Answer

Answer: (b) complex
